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OUR MISSION  

is to share  

God’s message,  

to grow in our  

faith, to love and 

serve others. 

BSLC seeking hurting people --  

and those who want to help them 
By Pastor Chris 

 

Not too long ago, one of our members approached me and told me that she  
had struggled with extreme loneliness after her husband died. In the aftermath 
of that life-changing event (which had happened years before) our pastors  
visited her regularly, but she really needed 
more ongoing emotional support from  
others, especially after all the initial cards, 
calls and care dwindled. 
 

Pastors always will be on the front lines of 
care, especially during times of crisis. But 
there will always be more need for ongoing 
care above and beyond what pastors can 
effectively provide by themselves. With this 
in mind, Beautiful Savior has joined the  
Stephen Ministry program to help minister 
to hurting people. 
 

Many among us struggle with issues but try to handle them on their own; this is 
not God’s design. God created us for community and relationship, and that be-
comes essential in a fallen, sinful broken world. Our Lord encourages us to love 
others as He loves us. Paul exhorts us to rejoice with those who rejoice and 
mourn with those who mourn.   

 (Continued on Page 2.) 

October 2019 

Meet and Greet With Your Elder 
 

In the church, God has instituted the divine office of pastor to serve His people 
through preaching His word and administering His sacraments. Through these 
means, His Holy Spirit calls, gathers, enlightens and keeps His people in faith.  
 

Furthermore, our congregation has established elders to assist the pastor in  
attending to the spiritual needs of God’s people. It is plain to see that your  
spiritual welfare matters to God and your church. 
 

In November, members will have an opportunity to meet and speak with an  
elder. These meetings are intended as a time for you to share any needs or  
joys you may have. 
 

Meetings will be offered from 3-5 p.m. and from 6 to 8-30 p.m. on Nov. 5, 7, 11 
and 13. Meet and greet sessions are scheduled for 25 minutes, but do not need 
to last that long. All families are encouraged to sign up and attend. 
 

A sign-up sheet will be posted in the narthex for the next several weeks. If you 
are unable to schedule in November, other meetings will be scheduled. 
  

We ask God for your prayers and blessing upon our time together as we  
continue to serve you!  
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BSLC seeking hurting people -- and those who 

want to help them                   (Continued from page 1.) 
 

Please see Pastor Chris, Loretta Swanson or Kathy Johnson if  
you would consider being a Stephen Minister. Please see the  
helpful questions below regarding Stephen Ministry.   
 

What is Stephen Ministry? 
Our congregation’s Stephen Ministry equips lay people to provide  
one-to-one Christian care to those experiencing difficulties in their 
lives. 
 

What is a Stephen Minister? 
A Stephen Minister is a lay member of the congregation carefully  
selected to serve in a caregiving role commensurate with their  
spiritual gifts. Stephen Ministers receive 50 hours of training,  
along with ongoing supervision and education, to provide  
high-quality and distinctively Christian care. 
 

What does a Stephen Minister do? 
Stephen Ministers meet faithfully each week with their care  
receivers -- ready to listen, care, pray, support and encourage.  
 

How do Stephen Minister help others? 
Stephen Ministers can provide the emotional and spiritual care  
needed in a crisis or difficulty such as loss of a loved one; health 
concerns; job concerns; divorce; recovery from accident or  
disaster; loneliness; and much more. 
 

 

Upcoming Bible Studies 
 

9:30 a.m. Sunday morning Bible  
study - Beautiful Savior has moved to a 
united curriculum; all grade levels, even 
adults, will study the same Bible lesson 
every Sunday in hopes that it will foster 
discussion between members and equip 
families for faith formation in the home. 
  

7 p.m. Tuesday Bible study -  
“Who am I? What does God want  
me to do? A study on Christian  
vocation.” As children of God, we not 
only have a place in God’s heavenly  
kingdom, but we also have been given  
a new status here in God’s earthly  
kingdom. Christians are faced with 
many questions about living a Christian 
life in a secular world: How can I live  
a Christian life in a secular workplace?  
Is my job God-pleasing? How can I  
balance my calling as a Christian with 
my calling as a citizen of this communi-
ty? The richness of the Gospel will be 
extolled as we explore this doctrine of 
vocation - a Christian’s service to others 
and their service to us in this world. 
 

9 a.m. Thursday Women’s Bible 
study: “Jonah, Joel & Amos” -  
Our busy schedules and the quest for  
success mean that time with God gets 
neglected. These twelve studies will 
help you focus on your number one  
priority - to seek the Lord and live!   
Everyone is welcome to spend time in 
the scriptures. 

BSLC Stand Against  
Homelessness set for Oct. 12-13 
 

Join our congregation’s fight against 
homelessness in the F-M area by bringing 
canned goods throughout October to fill 
the shelves of the Dorothy Day food  
pantry. Items needed include boxed cereal 
and canned goods, especially canned fruit 
and canned vegetables.  
 

All members of the congregation are also 
invited to experience what it is like to be 
homeless for a day. Participants are asked to sleep outside in  
a cardboard box, fast for 24 hours and learn more about the 
problem of homelessness in the community and the resources 
available to assist those in need. The event lasts from noon on 
Saturday, Oct. 12, and concludes at noon on Sunday, Oct. 13.  A 
sign-up sheet is available in the narthex or on the church website. 

Trunk or Treat Oct. 30 
 

Can’t wait to dress up and get some 
candy? Beautiful Savior will be  
hosting its annual Trunk or Treat from 
6:30-8 p.m. on Wednesday, Oct. 30. 
Preschool to fifth graders, come show 
off your costume, grab some treats 
and play games in a fun, safe  
environment. Sixth through twelfth 
graders, can decorate a car and hand 
out candy from 
your trunk. 
Adults can help 
with games, 
crafts, treats, or 
decorate a car and pass out candy 
too. Contact Pastor Brian for more 
details! 



Memorials 
 

Donna Stewart  Al Larson 
Ed & Carol Herrmann  Joan Fiechtner 
Loretta Swanson  Ed & Carol Herrmann 
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BSLC Treasurer's Report 

General Operating Fund 
Operating Fund Aug YTD 

 Contributions  $18,704      213,468 

 Expense 32,448 270,008 

 Surplus/(Shortfall) (13,744) (56,540) 
     

Restore His House 

Capital Campaign 
 Pledged Goal 

 Capital Campaign  $274,000      $330,000 

   

Deaths 
 

September 8: Donna Stewart, 86, Fargo, passed 
away.  Her funeral was at Beautiful Savior on 
Sept. 13. Donna was a member at BSLC and is 
survived by her children, Cheri (Kevin) Flanagan, 
Diane (Elwyn) Krogh, James H. (Jan Ulferts) 
Stewart, and Debra (Neal) Sundet. 
 

September 16: Albert Larson, 83, Fargo, passed 
away. His memorial service was held at Wright 
Funeral Home on Sept. 20. Al is survived by his 
loving wife, Donna, daughter, Jennifer (Brad) Lee, 
grandchildren, Patrick (Cassi) Lee and Amanda 
Lee; brothers, Eugene Larson and Ramon (Tracy) 
Larson, sister Darlene (Eldon) Wanna, sisters-in-
law Diane (Don) McCabe and Denice Porter; 
brother-in-law Lynn Kuska. 

F-M Lutherans for Life 2019  
Fall Dessert Banquet 
 

Mark your calendars to attend the Lutherans for 
Life Fall Dessert Banquet at 3 p.m. on Sunday, 
Nov. 3 at Immanuel Lutheran Church. Virginia Flo 
will speak on "Did God Really Say. . .?”  Virginia is 
on the LCMS Minnesota North and South Districts 
Public policy committee and will speak on how 
some of the laws being passed challenge our 
Christian values and endanger lives. We will hear 
what God says and why we should be concerned. 
Our religious freedom is in jeopardy, and knowing 
what is happening is important in protecting what 
we believe and know to be true. 
 

To register, email FMLFLBanquet@outlook.com or 
contact Gail Waagen at 306-6283 or email at 
gl_wgn@msn.com.  A registration sheet will be 
available in the narthex between services.         
 

Beautiful Savior Pictorial Directory  
 

Beautiful Savior is getting ready to update our   
current pictorial directory. We invite new members, 
those not pictured in our last directory  
and anyone who has changes to your family to 
schedule a portrait sitting to help make our  
directory complete! Our directory showcases our 
families, provides contact information and is a  
useful resource to keep us connected as the body 
of Christ. By participating, you will receive a  
complimentary 8 by10 portrait and a printed photo 
directory. 
 

We will be taking pictures from 2-9 p.m. on  
Monday, Nov. 4. You can sign-up Sundays  
between services or schedule your appointment 
online at www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com. Then go to 
the “Announcements” tab.  Sign up early to ensure 
you get the time you prefer. 

Friends Night Out 
 

Join us at 6 p.m. on  
Monday, Oct. 14 for Friends 
Night Out, the Women’s Care Center (formerly 
FirstChoice Clinic) 2019 fall fundraising event. 
This will be held at the Fargo Holiday Inn. You will 
have the opportunity to hear from our guest 
speaker, Kailee Perrin, about life-saving work 
done in our Fargo center and enjoy appetizers. 
Consider hosting a table and invite your friends 
and family! Register at www.teamfirstchoice.com. 
Questions contact Mona at 237-5902. 

Evangelism to Meet Oct. 3 
 

An Evangelism potluck meeting is planned for 
5:30 p.m. Thursday Oct. 3. Anyone from BSLC  
is encouraged to attend. We are planning on  
having several dishes from the Beautiful Garden 
prepared, so come with an appetite for some 
good food. We will be planning and implementing 
evangelism and outreach efforts at BSLC,  
specifically the Trunk or Treat event on Oct. 30. 
We will discuss how Beautiful Savior can grow in 
outreach within the Fargo area. This is a great 
opportunity for you to attend and bring ideas to 
help increase the membership at Beautiful Savior 
and the message of salvation that comes through 
faith in our Lord and Savior. 

mailto:FMLFLBanquet@outlook.com
mailto:gl_wgn@msn.com
http://teamfirstchoice.com


Service Group - Our group for October   

consists of the letters A-Bo with Andrea Olson as  
captain. She will call you asking for treats or  
help with other events. Thanks for your help.  
Our November group will be the letters Br-D with 
captain Janet Koppinger. 
 

Elders - Our elders will be assigned Sunday 

mornings. They will greet members and visitors, 
help the pastor with any needs and see that all 
goes well. If you have any concerns for our church, 
please talk to head elder, Adam Tykwinski, or any 
of the elders.   
 

Gold Club - It is a time to get together and 

enjoy some potluck food, faith and fellowship. Our 
next get together will be at noon on Wednesday, 
Oct. 16. We will celebrate Oktoberfest, so bring a 
German dish to share. Invite a friend, Gold Club is 
for anyone!  
 

Quilting and Fellowship - Join us at  

10 a.m. on Thursday, Oct. 10 and 24. We meet 
twice a month for five or six hours. The coffee is 
always on - come join this fun group!  You do not 
need to know how to sew. We donate quilts to local  
organizations, silent auctions or will sell quilts to  
members. If you have questions, please call 
Donna Ceroll at 232-2464.   
 

BSLC Coffee Club - BSLC members, 

men and women of any age, are invited to gather 
at 9 a.m. on Friday mornings at Randy’s, 2130  
University Drive S., Fargo. 
 

Beautiful Garden - We plan to continue 

tending to the Beautiful Garden at Beautiful Savior 
through the month of October. We have plenty of 
veggies that are still producing 
and being harvested weekly.  
We are nurturing pumpkins and 
other fall decorating items for  
the Trunk or Treat event on  
Oct. 30.  Join us at 5:30 p.m. on 
Wednesdays as we meet at the 
garden to do a little bit of work and a lot of fun and 
fellowship!  
 

See you at the garden! 
 
 

LWML News - LWML will meet at 6 p.m. on 

Thursday, Oct. 17. All women are invited to join. 
Your participation in LWML is a great way to make 
new friends and serve the Lord.  
 

LWML women’s brunch - 9:30 a.m. October 5.  
Table preview and silent auction begins at  
9:30 a.m. Entertainment begins at 10 a.m.  
followed by a short presentation from Lori Ishaug 
with the Veteran’s Honor Flight. Brunch to follow at 
11 a.m. If you have a gift basket or item to donate 
to the silent auction, please email Mary Seiffert at 
mseiffert@midco.net. 
 

LWML Sunday Oct. 6.  Help celebrate LWML  
Sunday and paint the congregation purple! The 
official colors of the LWML are purple and gold. 
According to the Southern Illinois Lutheran  
Woman’s Quarterly Supplement, Oct. 1948, the 
Southern Illinois district was the first to adopt the 
colors of purple, symbolizing value and integrity.  
Learn more about LWML at: http://www.lwml.org/ 
The mite box will be out at both services. Please  
support mission grants by dropping change, cash 
or checks into the box. There will be special treats 
between services in the fellowship hall.  

 

LWML Fall Event “Sacrifices of Praise” - 9 a.m. 
Oct. 19, at BSLC. Join us as Pastor David Suelzle 
leads us in a Bible study 
of Hebrews 13:15-16. A 
light luncheon will be 
served as well as  
election and installation 
of zone officers.  A  
monetary collection will 
be gathered for the 
Great Plains Food Bank 
backpack program. 
A sign-up sheet is in the 
narthex for donations of 
salads, crescents and condiments for the  
luncheon. Please help support this event.  
 

October is 31 days of prayer and Pastor  
Appreciation month!   
We would like to pray for our pastors every day 
throughout the month of October. Please sign up 
for a day to uphold our pastors in prayer. You may 
send them a note or greeting card expressing your 
thanks to them for all they do and let them know 
that you are praying for them. An optional idea 
would be to include a small gift card for a store, 
coffee shop or restaurant or drop off a baked good 
or treat. A signup sheet will be in the narthex, call 
the church office or use the link to the sign up  
genius on the church website. 
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The Harvest is Plentiful 
By Pastor Brian 

 

You plant your garden and spend all summer tending it.  You eagerly watch the beans grow and the tomatoes 
ripen.  But when the time comes, you’re too busy to pick them.  It’s a shame when vegetables rot because 
they are not harvested. 
 

It’s an even greater shame when souls are not harvested.  Jesus says that the world is 
ripe for harvest.  There are countless people who do not know that he is their Savior 
and they are waiting to be harvested with that good news. 
 

Don’t miss the promise in Jesus’ words: “many will believe and go to heaven.”  The 
harvest is plentiful.  There’s only one problem: the workers are few.  Today, there are 
more than seven billion people in the world and only two billion Christians.  Taking the 
gospel to more than five billion people is a daunting task. 
 

So notice what Jesus does: he prepares harvest workers and sends seventy-two  
disciples into the field.  But before they go, he tells them to pray for more help.  This is 
a reminder that we are completely dependent on God’s power to carry out his work. 
 

A successful harvest does not depend on our skills or resourcefulness; it depends on Jesus.  He has already 
done all the hard work.  He lived a perfect life for the harvest, he died and rose for the harvest.  He has given 
us the tools to bring it in; His Word, His baptism, and His true body and blood in the Lord’s Supper. 
 

The harvest is plentiful.  So he calls us to pray for his help and work with the confidence that he will meet all 
our needs and bless our efforts. 
 

After this the Lord appointed seventy-two others and sent them on ahead of him, two by two, into every town 
and place where he himself was about to go.  
      2 And he said to them, “The harvest is plentiful, but the laborers are few. Therefore pray earnestly 
        to the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers into his harvest,” (Luke 10:1-2). 
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It’s hard to believe that 18 years have gone by since 
the Twin Towers in New York City were destroyed.  
As I write this newsletter article on 9-11-19, all of the 
news programs are remembering the horrific actions 
flowing from mankind’s sinful hearts which killed and 
injured so many people! Holy Scripture tells us that 
“Out of the heart comes evil thoughts, murder,  
adultery, sexual immorality, theft false testimony, slan-
der,” (Matthew 15:19). But thanks be to God through 
Jesus Christ, there is power in God’s word  
to renew our fallen hearts and minds - and to forgive 
repentant hearts! 
 

To add your financial support, checks may be sent  
to Main Street Living North, 821 Fifth Ave. S.,  

Fargo, ND 58103, or donate  
by credit card or your PayPal 
account on the website. Thank 
you, and God’s blessing in 
Christ! 
 

 

October pastors and sermons are as follows: 
 

October 6:  Vicar Richard Daily, Bethel Lutheran 
Church and Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church, 
Bismarck, presents the message: “Christ Has Made 
Us His Worthy Servants” based on Luke 17:1-10. This 
Is The Life program is: “The Missing Ingredient”  
 

October 13:  Rev. Lester Wolfgram, Shepherd of the 
Valley Lutheran Church, Bismarck, presents the  
message: “Be Strengthened” based on 2 Timothy 2:1-
13. This Is The Life program is: “The Visitation.”  
 

October 20:  Rev. Zelwyn Heide, Redeemer Lutheran 
Church, Grassy Butte and St. Peter Lutheran Church, 
Belfield, presents the message: “Pray Without  
Ceasing” based on I Timothy 1:12-17. This Is The Life 
program is: “Happiness is Dirty Hands.”  
 

October 27:  Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz, Director of the 
LCMS Center for Religious Liberty message to be  
announced. This Is The Life program is: “Destination 
Unknown.”  

“Main Street Living North”  
TV Program News  
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Grace Lutheran School News 
 

The 2019 – 2020 school year at Grace Lutheran School is off to 
a great start. The school theme based on Isaiah 52:7 serves as 
a reminder to share the Gospel with everyone we meet. We  
rejoiced at the return of old friends and look forward to the  
addition of new ones. Students adjusted quickly, and we were 
all thankful for the cool weather during the first couple of weeks.  
 

We want to extend a special thank you to the many people who 
came to help get the building ready for the school year. These 
people washed windows, sorted games, hauled out trash, 
moved furniture, painted walls and made general repairs. The 
Pre-K and aftercare rooms received extra special attention and 
look quite spiffy.  
 

While there have been numerous changes in staff, classrooms, 
computers, etc., be assured that our purpose to provide a Christ
-centered education remains the same. Reading Scripture,  
praying, and practicing forgiveness happen on a daily basis. 
Teachers have shared several stories with me about how  
students forgive each other and encourage each other to be 
kind and polite. Please know that you are welcome to join us 
anytime as we practice being “beautiful feet on every street.” 
 

In Christ, 
 

Susan Jahnke, interim principal  

Operation Christmas Child Collections 
 

The count down is on! Save the date for the Operation Christmas Child Packing Party on  
Sunday, Nov. 17. Now is a great time to gather personal care and hygiene items. A list of more 
specific items is located below or on the collection box in the narthex. Remember:  
No toothpaste or liquids! You may place donations in the box in the narthex.  

Baptisms 
 
August 16 -  Amira Anne 
Perleberg, Daughter of Ross 
Perleberg and Maya 
Mhuensri, born August 23, 2017.  
Her sponsors are Katie Perleberg 
and Josh Kohl. 
 

September 8 - Leo Archie Underhill 
and Henry Mark Underhill, twin sons 
of Darin and Sarah Underhill, born 
July 22, 2019. Their sponsors are 
Beth Osman and Sam Underhill. 

WOW” Items 
Nicer toys 
Ball with pump 
Outfit 
Doll 
Stuffed animal 
Puzzle 
Musical instrument 
Flashlight w/batteries 
Legos 
Fishing kit - fish line, 
hook, bobber, lure 
 

Sewing kit - 1-2 yds. 
Fabric, ribbon, 
thread, needles, pins, 
thimble, scissors 
 

Tool kit - small 
hammer, screwdriver, wrench, 
pliers, NO knives or saws 
 

Multi-tool - remove 
knives 
 

Gardening kit - gloves 
and trowel, NO seeds 
 
 

Toys and Crafts 
Cars 
Jump rope 
Yo-yo 
Finger puppets 
Bracelet kit 
Origami paper 
Coloring book 
Deck of cards 
Watercolor set 
Playdough 
Stickers 
Binoculars 
Compass 
Magnets 
Kaleidoscope 
Marbles 
Rope or twine 
Slinky 
Etch a sketch 
Frisbee or Kite 
Pretend play items 
Tennis ball 
Plastic animals 
Hacky sack 
Chess or checkers 

School Supplies 
Crayons 
Markers 
Pens 
Pencils w/sharpener 
Rubber bands 
Paper clips 
Solar calculator 
Notebook 
Paper 
Scissors 
Ruler w/metric 
Pencil case 
Index cards 
Tape 
Erasers 
Glue sticks 
Chalkboard and 
chalk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hygiene/Accessories 
Toothbrushes 
Bar soap 
Comb or brush 
Washcloth 
Hair bows or clips 
Ponytail holders 
Socks 
Hat 
Sunglasses 
Chapstick 
Band-aids 
Small blanket 
Cup or water bottle 
Plate or bowl 
Blunt utensils 
Compact mirror 
Nail clipper 
Emery board file 
Stick deodorant 
New underwear 
Shoes 
Flip flops 
Backpack or sack 
Tote bag/purse 

PLEASE DO NOT INCLUDE: 
Candy; toothpaste; gum; used or damaged items; war-related items such as toy guns, knives, or military figures; chocolate or food; seeds; fruit 
rolls or other fruit snacks; drink mixes (powdered or liquid); liquids or lotions; medications or vitamins; breakable items such as snow globes or 
glass containers; aerosol cans. 



October Youth Events 
 

UPCOMING BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES:  Join us for food, fun and fellowship! 
Wednesday, Oct. 2, from 7:30-9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-8 
Wednesday, Oct. 9, from 7:30-9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-8 
Wednesday, Oct. 16, from 7:30-9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-8 
Sunday, Oct. 20, from 5-7 p.m. – Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 9-12 
Wednesday, Oct. 23, from 7:30-9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-8 
Sunday, Oct. 27, from 5-7 p.m. – Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 9-12 
 

BSLC youth working the Dome - All Beautiful Savior youth, age 13 and older, can help work various events 
at the Fargo Dome to earn money for youth activities at BSLC. Call Pastor Brian for more information. 
 

Saturday, Oct. 12 to Sunday, Oct. 13: BSLC Stand Against Homelessness - All youth and their families 
are invited to participate in BSLC’s Stand Against Homelessness. Participants are asked to sleep outside in a 
makeshift cardboard shelter, fast for 24 hours, participate in service projects and learn more about the  
problem of homelessness in the community and the resources available. The event lasts from noon on  
Saturday until noon on Sunday. Registration forms are available in the narthex or on the church website. For 
more information, please see Pastor Brian. 
 

Thursday, Oct. 17, through Saturday, Oct. 19:  District Jr. High Gathering - Join middle school  
students from across the state for the district junior high youth gathering in Bismarck. The gathering is for 
sixth-graders and up! Those in grade nine and up are invited (and encouraged) to serve as teen counselors. 
Activities include Bible time and devotional talks, concerts, games, interest sessions on various topics, a  
variety show (Get your act ready.) and more! Friends are welcome to attend! Cost is $175; the church will pay 
for half of your registration costs. Registration forms are available in the narthex or on the church website. For 
more information, please see Pastor Brian. 
 

Wednesday, Oct. 30: Trunk or Treat - All kids from the congregation and their families are invited to come to 
church Wednesday, Oct. 30, from 6:30-8 p.m. for Beautiful Savior’s Trunk or Treat. For those in preschool 
through fifth grade, come show off your costume and grab some treats in a fun, safe environment. For those 
in sixth grade through twelfth grade, we need you to sponsor a car where you will hand out candy from your 
trunk. Join us for this fun event! 
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Crossfire Youth Praise Band 
 

Our youth praise band is in need of you!  This is 
for any students in grades 6-12 who love to sing 
and/or play an instrument. If you have questions, 
call Ramsey Dahl at 866-5403. Crossfire will lead 
the 8:15 a.m. worship service on Sunday Oct. 6. 
We will practice at the church from 7-8 p.m. on 
Saturday, Oct. 5 and Sunday, Oct. 13, 20 and 27.   

Bibles for third-graders 
 

Because God’s word is such a special gift, all 
BSLC children entering third grade received a 
free Bible on Sunday, Sept. 8. If you have a third-
grader and missed receiving a Bible, please talk 
to Pastor Chris. This year’s third graders include: 
 
    Madix Adam Joshua Castaneda 
    Elijah Dorrheim Violet Drechsel 
    Joey McLagen Cooper Pytlik 
    Layla Steege Cooper Sweeney     

LCEF Scholarships 
 

$1,000 LCEF scholarship will 

be awarded to a graduating 

high school senior or current 

full-time post-secondary student at an accredited  

institution with at least one year remaining.  

Candidates must also be members of a  

congregation belonging to the LCMS located  

in one of the following LCMS districts: Iowa  

East, Iowa West, Minnesota North, Minnesota 

South, Missouri, Nebraska, North Dakota, North 

Wisconsin, South Dakota or South Wisconsin.  

Application deadline is Jan. 31, 2020. More  

details and applications are available at  

lcefcentral.org/scholarships.  

https://lcef.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cd60bf266ddc01c978e71295d&id=72f93a5365&e=e8665100ac
https://lcef.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cd60bf266ddc01c978e71295d&id=72f93a5365&e=e8665100ac
https://lcef.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cd60bf266ddc01c978e71295d&id=72f93a5365&e=e8665100ac


Contact Us 

PHONE :       (701) 293-1047 

EMAIL:         office@bslcfargo.org 
WEB:         www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com 

FACEBOOK:  www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo 

Office Hours 

 

9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. Monday-Thursday 
 

Pastor Chris and Pastor Brian are also  
available by appointment. 
 

Worship Schedule  
 

Sunday Worship at 8:15 and 10:45 a.m. 
Adult Bible Study 9:30 a.m. 
 
Holy Communion is celebrated on the first,  

third and fifth Sundays of each month. 

Non-Profit 

Organization 

U.S. Postage Paid 
Fargo, ND 

58102 

Permit No. 1068 
Ghost No. 80108 

Council Members   

      

Chairman: Denise Doeling  238-1321 

Vice-Chair: Mike Schlichtmann  552-0380  

Treasurer: Craig Hashbarger  541-0930 

Secretary: Kayla Muehler  899-4504 

Properties: Vacant 

Education: Bobbi Hestdalen      540-2218 

Stewardship: Jennifer Krause  287-8627 

Evangelism: Tim Deitemeyer   793-2220 

Board of Elders 
 

A-Bo  Paul Asche                361-6960 

Br-D   Lloyd Jemtrud                     799-7450 

E-G   Rich Beaver    371-9077 

H-K   Joe Pytlik    261-5943 

L-N   Mike Sellden     235-5828 

O-R   Adam Tykwinski     793-8170 

  S   Dave Hohn    205-6881 

T-Z      Scott Persoon    219-0399 
Elders are assigned families based on last name 

Other Volunteers 
 

LWML President:       Mary Seiffert 241-9032 

Choir Director:     Ramsey Dahl 237-9009 

RRLSA Board Representatives:   Pam Grothman 793-6517 

     Kim Ternes 205-7101 

Financial Secretary:               Beth Gustafson         239-9090 

                     

BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH  
2601 23rd Ave. S., Fargo, ND  58103 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

CHURCH STAFF 
 

Pastor 

Chris Waldvogel 
701-293-1047 
701-893-6995 
 

Associate Pastor 

Brian Shane 
701-293-1047 
314-532-0012 
 

Administrative Assistant 

Kim Scheer 
701-293-1047 

 
 

 
 

THIS PUBLICATION 
 

ENLIGHTEN is a 

monthly publication  of 

Beautiful Savior 

Lutheran Church. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


